
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Under the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to
Information) (England) Regulations 2012, Notice is hereby given that the following item
will be considered at the meeting of the Cabinet on Wednesday 10th March, having not
previously appeared on the Forward Plan:

• Section 31 local authority grants for additional drug treatment crime and harm reduction
activity in 2021/22 – Universal funding component

This item could not reasonably wait until the next ordinary meeting of Cabinet due to late
announcement from Public Health England the Council needs to be in a position to accept a
significant funding allocation in the sum of £415k. This is a Cabinet decision and if not
authorised, will mean that the borough will miss out on a significant funding opportunity. Time
frames are beyond the control of the Council and entry onto the forward plan impractical with the
timelines dictated by Public Health England

Therefore these items will be considered under the General Exception rules, as laid out in
the Regulations.

The Chair of the Health, Well being and Adult Social Care Scrutiny Panel was informed as
required under the Regulations, on 24th March 2021.

ROB WALSH

CHIEF EXECUTIVE


